
21 November 2023

Dear Parent/Carer,

We recently asked parents to undertake an external stakeholder survey run by Kirkland
Rowell. This same survey was run across staff and students and we have now had the final
reports back and are beginning the process of addressing the points with a view to
improving our campus even further. Your views are extremely valuable to us and we always
spend time as a Senior Team analysing these surveys and then acting on the most pertinent
points or where a significant concern has been raised by a representative proportion of
parents/carers.

The reports supplied to school are extremely lengthy at over 60 pages long, so for this
reason in the following pages I have extracted the most relevant sections for your
information, from both the parent and combined report.

In summary, we have been really encouraged by what the surveys have shown and the
strengths that have been highlighted. As always there are areas for us to improve and we
will spend time considering how we might best tackle these areas in the coming term. The
key issues that have been highlighted by parents are:

● Control of Bullying
● Healthy lifestyles - Diet
● Healthy lifestyles - Exercise
● University expectations - Given the outstanding feedback from P16, I'm inclined to

believe this could be questions that lower year parents may have found hard to
accurately respond to but will investigate further.

Given the control of bullying has been highlighted this year and not in previous years I have
outlined below our approach to bullying and the wider consequences system at BGLC.

I hope you find the information attached of value and thank those parents/carers who
contributed to this survey, your ongoing support is vital for our future success.

Yours sincerely

W Teece
Headteacher



Bullying

At BGLC we have a zero tolerance view towards bullying and firmly believe that all students have a right to
come to school free from harm, abuse or prejudice and most importantly feel safe. Sadly we know that
bullying does at times take place within schools and BGLC is no different. It would be fair to say the advent of
social media and phones has added a layer of complexity to the issue that presents real challenges to schools.

When dealing with incidents of bullying we must be mindful to separate peer fallouts from bullying, which we
define as “The repetitive, intentional hurting of one person or group by another person or group, where the
relationship involves an imbalance of power. Bullying can be physical, verbal or psychological. It can happen
face-to-face or online”

We have a very clear page of guidance to support parents and students around anti bullying that can be found
here, which outlines our approach:

Anti Bullying
Students are always encouraged to speak to a member of staff and share their concerns and this is reinforced
in assemblies and also contained within their planners:

Should students not wish to talk directly to a member of staff they can email the staff above or use our online
reporting form that is located here.

https://brookvalegroby.com/safeguarding-useful-guides-for-students/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScQPy86UB8e0I6KXMooTHrJk_v5pnUxgRFf4U-pkysvgXZGvQ/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0


When bullying is identified students will be supported by our Pastoral Team and in particular Mrs Goddard.
The team will always seek to ascertain the facts, the culprits and ensure appropriate sanctions are put in place
alongside supporting the victim of bullying. Guidance will be given to all about what is acceptable behaviour
and what is not and what to do should behaviours be repeated, such as:

● Log all incidents in planers - Time and date
● Screenshot any messages or images and do not reply
● Inform staff straight away - especially Mrs Goddard

Mrs Goddard provides ongoing support and checks in on students and their parents / carers to ensure issues
have been resolved and where necessary provides additional support.

We have seen an increase in bullying online, via social media, and in particular phones and whatsapp groups.
This can be very challenging for the school to control or stop, due to the ease of sharing via mechanisms like
“air dropping”. This type of behaviour frequently takes place outside of school and issues are brought into the
campus.

To combat this all students have received:
● Assemblies on digital safety,
● Assemblies for anti bullying week and being upstanders not bystanders
● In life skills lessons students are also taught about e safety and have worked towards and national

accreditation scheme, alongside looking at issues like bullying.
● Our core values and motto are discussed frequently with students and the behaviours we do and don’t

want are made very clear.
● The school is also working closely with the local Violence Reduction Network with a view to creating

Mentors in Violence Prevention within the student body
● Some students have also undertaken training around Progressive Masculinity with a view to supporting

younger year groups
● We have also recently launched BGLC Change Makers - A new approach to student leadership to

support students across school with making our campus as good as it can be and increasing student
voice

Whilst we always want to educate our young people about what is appropriate behaviour and why bullying is
not acceptable we will also always issue a sanction when bullying is identified, as is true for any other form of
abuse or physical violence. In line with DFE guidance and other schools nationally our response is graduated
and allows for escalation, should there not be a change in behaviours or incidents are repeated. As you can
imagine when dealing with individuals, different sanctions can have varying degrees of impact, so we will
always use our knowledge of the student, their behaviour history when determining what sanction to apply.
Our aim is to change the behaviour of the student, ensure our community is safe and protect education, so we
will utilise all of the approaches below alongside involving external agencies:

● Contact home- Seeking parental support support
● Detentions - Break, lunchtime, after school
● Reports - Head of Year, SLT, Headteacher
● Internal isolation - varying degrees in length
● Suspension - varying degrees in length
● Placement in another school - Short term
● Managed Move - longer term placement in another school
● Alternative Provision - Short or long term with a view to improving behaviour



Alongside these consequences we also seek to support students and this can involve working closely with
other agencies such as:

● LA Inclusion Team
● SEND
● CAMHS
● Educational Psychiatrist
● Early Help
● Social Care
● Police / Youth Justice

It is only when all of these approaches have been tried and failed that a Permanent Exclusion will be
considered, except in the most extreme cases. Permanent Exclusion has become very rare in UK schools and
the NA is extremely low, in fact Leicestershire has long had a policy of no permanent exclusions and made use
of SEIPS to avoid them taking place.

I would like to assure all our parents that we work extremely hard to prevent bullying at BGLC and when it
does take place, we do all we reasonably can to deal with it swiftly.
At times we feel that both parents and students perhaps understandably feel that perpetrators should be
Permanently Excluded straight away but we have to follow the process and ensure our response is fair and
proportionate. Ultimately we are dealing with children who only get one chance at education and at times
make mistakes. The impact of a Permanent Exclusion on a students educational success and life chances is
stark and therefore has to be the last resort and rightly so.

When we know of incidents of bullying there will always be a consequence, there will always be support and
we will always do what we can to bring about a swift resolution using the graduated approach above.
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Yellow = Outstanding, Green = Good, Black = Requires Improvement, Red = Attention advised

























Combined Report - Students / Staff / Parents




